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DECEMBER 2024

Dear Bradenton Christian School Families & Friends,
As we approach the close of another wonderful year, we want to

express our heartfelt gratitude for the generosity, love, and support
you have shown to our school community. Your kindness and

dedication have made this year truly special, and we are so blessed
to have you as part of the Bradenton Christian School family.

As we enter the Christmas season, we pray that each of you
experiences a time of rest, joy, and connection with loved ones. May
the peace and blessings of this season fill your hearts, and may the
coming year bring even more growth, happiness, and opportunities.
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! We are so grateful for all of

you, and we pray that you are abundantly blessed in the year ahead.
With Heartfelt Thanks and Warmest Wishes,
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After the hurricanes, 4th grade teacher Mrs. Buskirk was contacted via email by Rachelle
Altena, a 4th grade teacher at Central Valley Christian School in Visalia, California. 

She kindly asked for a list of the first names of  our 4th grade homeroom students so they
could pray for the classes. In addition to this, they sent personalized letters (including cute

pictures of each student attached to the letter they wrote) to our students and what a
blessing these they were. As you can imagine, our students LOVED receiving these letters
and are thrilled to have the opportunity to write them back and create a pen pal from across

the United States. 
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CAMPUS NEWS
Pen Pals for 4th Grade

Cubby Buddies

The Christmas Cubby Buddy
event is such a blessing. Each
year our Seniors and their
Kindergarten Cubby Buddies
came together for a
heartwarming Christmas
celebration! The day was filled
with joy and a festive pizza
party. Seniors and their little
buddies exchanged thoughtful
gifts, enjoyed lunch together,
and spent quality time playing
together. It was a special way
to embrace the holiday spirit
and strengthen the bond
between our oldest and
youngest students.

http://www.bcspanthers.org/


The BCS Philharmonic,
Symphonic, and Divertimento
orchestras lit up the stage with
energetic performances and
Christmas spirit. 
During the Symphonic Orchestra’s
performance of “Veni, Veni”, we
enjoyed a violin solo by Marin
Denton as well as a special chimes
percussion feature from Cade
Dole. The Philharmonic also split
up into two string quartets and
played without a conductor.
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CAMPUS NEWS
Musical Christmas Performances

BCS celebrated the season with
the Elementary Christmas Concert,
showcasing the talents of our
young students. Kindergarten and
1st grade performed traditional
Christmas pieces, with some
Kindergartners shining in solo
performances. Students in 2nd
through 4th grade shared the joy of
Christmas through their heartfelt
songs. This year, BCS brought
back a cherished tradition,
featuring 4th graders playing the
handbells. The evening concluded
with joyful audience participation,
making it a memorable celebration
for all.
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The BCS Choir brought the holiday spirit to life during their Christmas Choir Concert. 
Each performance was filled with joy, and the evening was truly magical.

Grace Eason danced beautifully to Christmas Canon in D, adding an elegant touch to the
concert. We also had many students showcase their incredible talent with solos: Leigha
Breitzman, Kenny Ordonez, Ava Gooby, Ella Hochstetler, Ellie Blank, Blake Shenbaum, 

Lilly Minor, Gia DeJesus, Landry Chambers, and Haley Childers.

Thank you to Mrs. Burke and the choir for your dedication in creating such a memorable
event.
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Our school chapel celebrated the birth of Jesus in a beautiful and heartfelt service that
brought our community together in the spirit of Christmas. We extend our deepest thanks to
the music department and all the students who performed, as they shared their incredible

talents by filling the chapel service with joyful and uplifting melodies. A special thank you to
Mrs. Romaniello for her thoughtful and inspiring message, which reminded us of the true
meaning of this Holy Season. Her words resonated with everyone and helped make this

celebration a memorable and meaningful experience for all.
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CAMPUS NEWS
All School Chapel

http://www.bcspanthers.org/


The Honors Geometry class was challenged to find and prove congruent triangles during a
campus-wide scavenger hunt. Using congruence postulates such as SSS, SAS, ASA, and
AAS, students worked to justify their findings through precise measurements. To gather the

necessary data, they used tools like compasses, rulers, and protractors, as well as apps
that measured distances and angles.

 
This engaging activity combined traditional tools with modern technology, allowing students

to experience geometry in action while reinforcing their understanding of triangle
congruence.
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CAMPUS NEWS
Honors Geometry 
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GET INVOLVED

Church Connection
Throughout the school year we connect with
several local churches to guide our youth to
stay “plugged in” and growing in Christ.
Please check out the website links below:

Bradenton CRC:
https://bradentoncrc.org/ministries
Bayside Community Church:
https://www.mybayside.church/ministries/
bayside-youth
West Bradenton Baptist:
https://fortheneighborhood.com/students/
Grace Community Church:
https://www.gracesarasota.com/ministry/
high-school
North River:
https://www.gonorthriver.org/students
The Bridge Church:
https://www.bridgechurchfl.com/students
First Baptist Church of Bradenton:
https://firstbradenton.com/

If you would like your church featured in
Panther Press for youth events, please
email BobbiJo Norris at
bnorris@bcspanthers.org.
If you would like to speak at Middle or
High School chapel services for BCS
please contact Calvin Morley at
CMorley@bcspanthers.org.

Calling All Panther Parents!  
The Panther Parents is an organized volunteer
group to help promote the school’s mission and
come alongside the school to help facilitate
events and coordinate volunteerism. Current
parents and guardians are automatically a part of
this group. This group is also open to alumni and
grandparents who desire to volunteer for
Bradenton Christian School. 

This group will operate off suggested dues of $50
and/or donations (The $50 is a suggestion, not a
requirement to be a part of Panther Parents.
Dues and donations are a tax write off.) The
dues/donations will help cover the cost of staff
appreciation throughout the year and any other
needs that arise at BCS with approval from
administration. We are excited to support BCS in
so many ways! 

Looking to dive in? Current Panther Parent
opportunities that are open: 

Carousel’s Creamery Parent Playground
Day- Click HERE to volunteer!

Auction- Are you connected in the
community? Do you know local business
owners? We are looking for volunteers to
help the day of the auction. Click HERE for
more info.

If you have any questions, please contact
Amanda Bowman at abowman@bcspanthers.org
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December 20-January 3 - Christmas Break 
January 2-4- Chick-Fil-A Basketball Tournament 
January 6- School Resumes
January 11- Winter Blessings Auction 
January 16- Tour Night
January 20- No School 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Important Dates

BCS is always looking for talented, Christ-centered faculty and staff members! Please check out the link
if you are interested in opportunities at BCS https://www.bcspanthers.org/about-us/employment-opportunities.

If a loved one of yours wants to receive The Panther Press or you want to feature a story about BCS, 
please contact BobbiJo Norris at bnorris@bcspanthers.org.

Celebrating our 40th BCS 
Auction & Festival

You are specially invited to the
40th Bradenton Christian

School Auction & Festival,
WINTER BLESSINGS, on 

Saturday, January 11, 2025. 

Items are ready for you to browse and make your wish list at this link
https://bcspanthers.maestroweb.com/ 

Invite your friends and family! We will have great food, desserts, wonderful items to bid on,
plus the best fellowship in town! 

The Festival and Silent Auction are from 4-5:30pm and the Live Auction starts at 5:45pm. 
Pre-REGISTER TODAY https://bcspanthers.maestroweb.com/

We are still accepting donated items, excursions, or services. Please reach out to us if you
have any questions: BobbiJo Norris, bnorris@bcspanthers.org or 941-792-5454 x 114. 
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Congratulations to Brown and Sons Funeral Homes
and Crematory as they celebrate 50 years of serving
our Community. To celebrate their love for our
community Brown and Sons gave $50,000 to various
community organizations to mark this special milestone.
We are so grateful Brown and Sons chose Bradenton
Christian School to be one of those recipients as they
presented a gift of $5,000 to our school. Their letter said
that they recognize the incredible work that Bradenton
Christian School does in shaping the lives of students
and providing quality education and they want to support
our continue efforts. 
They also stated, “We are deeply grateful for role your
school plays in the community and look forward to seeing
the wonderful ways this gift will assist in furthering the
school’s mission.”  
Pictured: Wendy Brown, Brown and Sons & current BCS
parent, and Linda Dahnke, BCS Interim Superintendent

Thank you, Brown and Sons!

Spread the
word 

& Join us for
Preview Night!
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The BCS girls wrestling team participated in the
Wiregrass Sports Dual Round Robin Tournament!

Congratulations to Sophomore Kennedy Wright, who
took 1st place in the 155lb weight class and remains
undefeated across the past two tournaments! Her
determination and skill on the mat are truly
unmatched.

Shoutout as well to 6th grader Ava Rivera, who
placed 2nd in the 100lb weight class in just her first
year of wrestling! Ava faced off against a high school
Junior with three years of experience in a grueling
match and held her own with grit and heart. Way to
shine Panthers!

SPORTS

BCS is always looking for talented, Christ-centered faculty and staff members! Please check out the link
if you are interested in opportunities at BCS https://www.bcspanthers.org/about-us/employment-opportunities.

If a loved one of yours wants to receive The Panther Press or you want to feature a story about BCS, 
please contact BobbiJo Norris at bnorris@bcspanthers.org.

Girls Wrestling

What an exciting day it was for the
Bradenton Christian School
Cheerleaders! The team participated in
their very first competition of the season
at the AllOut Season Showcase, and
they represented BCS with pride.

The girls were thrilled to debut their
brand-new uniforms, which they
absolutely love. After four months of
hard work, dedication, and countless
hours of practice, they were ready to
take the mat and show off everything
they had working toward.

Coaches Michaela and Presley beamed
with pride, saying they couldn’t be more
impressed with the team’s commitment
and growth. From perfecting stunts to
nailing routines, these athletes have
poured their hearts into this season
already, and it’s all coming together
beautifully.

Way to go lady Panthers, your BCS
family is cheering you on for the
season.

BCS Cheer Team
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There are so many benefits to rest and
stretching during athletics and sport
participation, and we are at a time of the year
during Christmas break where our athletes can
take the time to focus on both of these.

Resting for athletes includes both
physiological and psychological benefits.
Resting can promote muscle recovery,
allowing time for glycogen to replenish itself in
the body. It also promotes relaxation, prevents
overtraining, and can even assist overcoming
adaptation before those adaptations lead to
too much stress and cause injury.

Rest days should include both passive and
active recovery. Passive recovery involving
taking the day off entirely from exercise or
activity, and active recovery allowing low-
intensity exercise. Active recovery also allows
the body to repair soft tissue with blood
circulation via stretching, walking, yoga, etc.
Another important key concept during rest
days is sleep, especially following exams and
long weeks of practices and games. 

Lastly, when we talk about stretching, it is
important to note that stretching must last
more than 15 seconds, at a minimum. We
need to allow the physiological process of
golgi tendon organs to override the muscle
spindles to truly get stretching done at our
muscles. A go to for this is holding all
stretches for 30 seconds, overcoming the
muscle spindles, and then feeling the stretch
for an additional 15 seconds. This means to
time your stretches instead of counting out
loud to insure the stretch is beneficial. 

ATHLETIC CORNER

BCS is always looking for talented, Christ-centered faculty and staff members! Please check out the link
if you are interested in opportunities at BCS https://www.bcspanthers.org/about-us/employment-opportunities.

If a loved one of yours wants to receive The Panther Press or you want to feature a story about BCS, 
please contact BobbiJo Norris at bnorris@bcspanthers.org.

Rest & Recovery for Athletes

Tips & Advice with Dr. Nicole Kemper

https://www.bcspanthers.org/about-us/employment-opportunities
mailto:bnorris@bcspanthers.org


Thank You Sponsors

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BECOME A PANTHER
PRESS SPONSOR, CLICK HERE

We invite you to take the opportunity to sponsor the Panther Press. The Panther Press is a
monthly publication during the school year that showcases our BCS community and all the
amazing events, happenings, students and faculty. These newsletters are sent electronically
which means timely delivery and accurate information. Additionally, all publications will be
uploaded to our website. Imagine the exposure for your business throughout the school year for
a minimal cost of $200.

For more information contact BobbiJo Norris at bnorris@bcspanthers.org.

https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1721238524/bradenton/uoulwtvqhiiwdjsrsygm/PantherPressAdvertisingRequest.pdf
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IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BECOME A PANTHER
PRESS SPONSOR, CLICK HERE

Thank
You 

Sponsors
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